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11th July, 2020 

2019/20 School Notice A74 

Dear Parents, 
Arrangement on Summer Holiday and Assessments and Other Important Notes to Parents 

 

In consideration of the latest development of pandemic COVID-19, the Education Bureau announced 
that all secondary schools, primary schools and kindergartens will start their summer holiday on coming 
Monday (13 July). During summer holiday, the school will thoroughly clean and disinfect the school premises 
according to the guidance of EDB and the Department of Health. Moreover, please pay attention to the 
following latest arrangement on assessments and important notes. 
 
1.    P.5 Internal Examination for the Purpose of Secondary School Places Allocation 
1.1   The P.5 Internal Examination for the Purpose of Secondary School Places Allocation scheduled from 

13-14 June will be taken place as normal. Students should be punctual to school. (Please refer to School 
Notice A67 for details.) 

1.2   To prevent the crowd, each class will be split into groups according to the following arrangement.  

Class 5A 5B 5C 

Student Number 1-10 11-20 21-30 1-9 10-18 19-25 1-11 12-23 

Exam Venue 
5A 

classroom 

5B  

classroom 

5C  

classroom 

4A 

classroom 

4B 

classroom 

4C 

classroom 

6A 

classroom 

6B 

classroom 

1.3   For safeguarding the health of students, the school will adopt seating plan that accommodates social 
distance and limit the number of students in each classroom. 

1.4   Students should adopt precautionary measures when entering school area. If your child have any 
symptoms of novel coronavirus infection such as fever or coughing, please consult the doctor as soon 
as possible and inform the school. If any confirmed cases of COVID-19 are found, please inform the 
school as soon as possible.  

1.5   Paper checking session for P.5 students will be held on 17 July (Friday). The school hours will be 
from 8:15a.m. to 1:00p.m. All P.5 students have to be punctual to school, wear full school uniform and 
adopt precautionary measures. Students will be assigned to groups according to the above arrangement 
to prevent the crowd.  

1.6   Paper reviewing session for parents will be held on 20 July (Monday). Please pay attention to 
further school notice. 

 
2.    Second Term Test (P.1 to P.4) 
2.1   Since the beginning of summer holiday is advanced, the test paper of Chinese and English will be 

given back to students later when the marking is finished.  
2.2   The tests for Mathematics and General Studies will be cancelled and the test papers will be given 

out as summer holiday homework. 
 
3.    P.6 Pre-S1 Attainment Test  
3.1   P.6 parents and students should pay attention to the latest arrangement on Pre-S1Attainment Test for 

your secondary school. If you have any enquiries, please contact your secondary school. 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
4.    Collection of Summer Holiday Homework and Personal Belongings  
4.1   Parents should pick up their summer holiday homework and personal belongings according to the 

following schedule.  

Date 
Level 

(Please go to your classroom to get 
back your personal belongings.) 

Time 

15 July (Wednesday) P.1 and P.2 9a.m. to 12nn 
(12nn-1:00p.m. Lunch hour) 

1:00p.m. to 4:00p.m. 
16 July (Thursday) P.3 and P.4 

17 July (Friday) 
P.5 During Paper Checking Session 

P.6 1:00p.m. to 4:00p.m 

4.2   Parents should have their body temperature checked, disinfect their hands and wear mask before 
entering school area. 

4.3   To prevent the crowd, parents should gather at G/F school hall first and later pick up their personal 
belongings in classroom according to instructions made by the school staff. (Thank you for your 
patience and sorry for any inconvenience caused in advance.) 

4.4   If necessary, parents may pick up all homework and personal belongings of all children studying at 
this school at the same time. 
 

5.    Important Notes to Students for the Summer Holiday 
5.1   The school highly recommend parents and students stay in Hong Kong and not to travel to any risky 

places during summer holiday.  
5.2   If students travel to mainland China or other overseas countries during summer holiday, they should 

stay at home for compulsory 14-day quarantine (from the first day of being back in Hong Kong) and 
do not go to school during quarantine. 

5.3   The office hours will be from 9:00a.m. to 4:00p.m. during summer holiday. There will be school 
staff taking care of the students who come to school. However, as this critical situation of the pandemic 
COVID-19, we highly suggested students to stay at home to safeguard their health.  

5.4   All students should wear full school uniform, wear mask and adopt the precautionary measures 
suggested by school when they enter school area. Lunch and transportation should be arranged by 
parents.  

5.5   There will be enhancement project implemented in school during summer holiday. Please be 
caution when you go to school.  

 
6.    Commencement of New Academic Year 
6.1   2020-2021 Academic Year will be commenced on 1 September (Tuesday). The school hours will 

be from 8:15a.m. to 12:00nn. 
 
Please kindly pay attention to the above arrangement. Wish you an enjoyable holiday and stay healthy! 

 
Yours sincerely,  
 
 
YUEN Oi-yee  
The Headmistress of Canton Road Government Primary School 
(Teacher-in-charge: Mr. Tang Yin Ki) 
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